MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, January 15, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer. President Camardelle stated Commissioner Bellanger helped Grand Isle in various ways starting with the water line and ending with segmented rock breakwaters. Mr. Bellanger will be missed. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 10, 2019 as read.

Mr. Kyle Galloway from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The breakwater is under construction for the Bayside Breakwater Protection Project. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to approve payment for Luhr Bros Pay Request #2 for $652,676.12 and to send the request for payment to the state for the Construction of Grand Isle Bayside Segmented Rock Breakwaters and Habitat Enhancement.  2. The Bayou Thunder Project is 95% complete and the levee board will need to review the plans and specifications.  4. The pump stations are 90% with the design phase and the permit from the state is being applied for.  5. Working with FEMA on Hurricane Barry reimbursement. 6. The levee inspection is due and the grass on the levee needs to be cut. 
President Camardelle stated that he will be going to Washington DC later this month to meet with the Louisiana Delegation and speak about the current projects. Mr. Camardelle stated that the town and levee board applied for Capital Outlay for pumps and levees so Grand Isle should get money to do some future pumps and more levees. President Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, Jefferson Parish Officials, and the town council members for supporting the pumps and levees to help with rain and tidal conditions. We are working on adding more pumps at Landry’s Hole, Chighizola and Orange Lane. Mr. Camardelle stated after this meeting, the levee board commissioners will be taking a boat ride to view the current rock breakwaters. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:56 a.m.
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